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Congratulations to our Y3 class who received the Attendance Award this week for their 
95.3% 

. 
Dates for Your Diary 

14th July – Y6 Leavers Assembly and Presentation Event   2pm 
 

16th July – Corpus-Fest 
 

18th July – Y6 Leavers Mass at church 1.30pm 
 
 

Changes to School Payments 
Starting in September 2025, our school will discontinue the use of Schoolmoney and will 

instead adopt ‘mychildatschool.com’. 
 

 All parents have received a message through Schoolspider containing sign-up details.  
We encourage you to log into your new account and familiarise yourself with its features. 

 
The new platform allows you to book sessions for breakfast and afterschool clubs in 
advance, as well as book same-day sessions, eliminating the need for the office to 

manage last-minute bookings.  All sessions require payment at the time of booking.  
Any credit on your accounts will be carried across from Schoolmoney. 

 
Additionally, you can cancel any unnecessary bookings directly through the app. 

 
 Please note that there will be no changes to the payment process for childcare vouchers 

and similar services.  
 

The new payment system will also be used for trips, residentials and all other payments. 
 



 

We raised a total amount of £1,150.34 from our Summer Fair last week which a fantastic 

amount and thank you to everyone who supported school. 

The Summer disco was a huge success.  Although the hall was very warm, the children 

enjoyed the evening resulting in a total of just over £400 being raised. 

Our next event is a staff sponsored walk from Southport to Rainford.  This will be taking 

place on Saturday, 27th September.  Staff will leave Southport at 7am and plan to arrive 

at the Rainford Junction Pub at approximately 1.30/2pm.  The Junction Pub have kindly 

allowed us to use their marquee as our ‘finish line’ and we invite pupils and their families 

to cheer us on as we arrive. 

The bar and kitchen will also be open. 

The celebrations will end at 4.00pm as we hand the marquee back to the Junction Pub. 

Details on how to donate will be sent out next week 

End of Term 

School closes for the end of term on Friday, 18th July at 3.30pm.  There will be no 

Afterschool Club on this day. 

Have a wonderful summer holiday and goodbye and good luck to our Y6 children. 

A special mention for Mrs Bailey, Mr Chapman, Miss Fawcett and Mrs Berry who leave us  

too.  We wish you all the best for the future. 

A huge thank you to Mrs Friar who has led our school since January as our Executive 

Headteacher.  We appreciate all she has done for our school and send her our best 

wishes. 


